










MEETING MINUTES
June 13, 2016

9:30am - 1:00pm

Appoquinimink State Service Center

122 Silver Lake Road, Middletown, DE
I. CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Darryl Garner, Chair to the VRAC called the meeting to order at 9:30am.
II. ROLL CALL
Mr. Garner requested a role call for the purpose of the minutes. The following were in attendance: Darryl Garner (Chair), Ava Briggs (DVI), Blake Roberts (Member), Suzanne Howell (Member), Christy Hartman (Blindsight DE), Janet Berry (Blindsight DE), Deborah Bradl (DVI), Dan Madrid (DVI), Kevin McAllister (Vice Chair), Lloyd Schmitz (Public), and Sonya Lawrence (Member).  
III. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS VRAC MEETING
April meeting minutes were available; however there could be no vote due to a lack of quorum. 

IV. OLD BUSINESS

A. MOU Status Update – Mr. Madrid reached out to Maryann Mieczkowski (DOE) for a status update; she replied that she was aggressively pushing to have it signed and she had people actively working on it. Mr. Madrid predicted that by the next meeting all of the necessary signatures would be on it. 
B. Secretary Rita Landgraf Status/Updates/Concerns – Mr. Madrid stated that a second updated memo was distributed about a month prior. The memo stated that the state code probably would not change this year, however the department did commit to putting the new student/teacher ratio into the budget epilogue. Mr. McAllister shared his concerns about the qualifications of the teachers being hired to educate the students. Mr. Madrid stated that currently DVI has 3 fully credentialed teachers on board as well as one candidate who is one course shy of being fully credentialed; he expects to have four fully credentialed teachers by the fall. DVI also hopes to fill 5 more teachers positions over the next year to be in compliance with the 14/1 student to teacher ratio. Mr. Madrid is also currently awaiting approval from OMB to post for VR counselor positions; he expects to have approval for the beginning of the school year. In regard to the open principal’s position, Mr. Madrid stated that the position has been posted on the state site for over a month. DVI is recruiting locally and nationally to fill the education positions and has a consultant actively searching for possible candidates. Mr. McAllister asked who currently is conducting the teacher’s evaluations, keeping track of their caseloads, etc. if there is no principal to do so. Mr. Madrid stated that he has had to take on many of the responsibilities himself. 
C. Subcommittee Updates – The VA subcommittee met with James Stevens and determined that the VA provides services to veterans only. The VA may be able to provide equipment that is no longer needed by the veterans, but that is still something being worked on. Ms. Howell suggested attending the VA’s support groups to provide support and potentially see how they work. It was also suggested that DVI in some way partner with the VA in providing braille services to the visually impaired vets. 
D. Graduates of 2016 – A discussion took place among the members about holding a ceremony for the graduates. It was mentioned that a bar-b-que was being planned for the students sometime in August; however there were no further details at this time. Mr. Garner would reach out to Genelle Fletcher regarding the number of students graduating, and any new details about the ceremony.
V. NEW BUSINESS

A. VRAC Budget – In regard to the budget, Mr. Madrid stated that the executive committee created the budget a few years ago and it was created as a by line item containing supplies, materials, mailings, travel, etc. Mr. Madrid didn’t have access to his computer server to obtain the information until after the meeting, but he agreed to forward the budget information as soon as he got back to his office. The budget information is also available at SRC meetings for any members interested.
At this time Mr. Garner asked Ms. Bradl to elaborate on the email sent containing questions regarding the graduates and transition-aged students. Ms. Bradl stated that there was a lot of information being requested regarding many different areas of service. She stated that she would reach out to the transition counselors to obtain all of the information being requested. Ms. Bradl agreed to be the contact person for this until Ms. Bryson returns, at which time she and Ms. Bryson will work on this together to gather the necessary information. Mr. Schmitz asked for a copy of this correspondence. 
B.  White Cane Safety Day – October is Blindness awareness month and to honor that Mr. McAllister explained how DVI, VRAC, and other potential agencies could collaboratively put on this white cane day event. He has attempted to contact Melodye May (DVI) to work with DVI on the activities and solidify vendors. He will reach out to her again to try to form a game plan early on for this event. Mr. McAllister suggested doing another luncheon at Dover Downs because it turned out well last year. The only issue raised with Dover Downs was space, last year the space provided was too small. Mr. Madrid stated that this was the year for DVI’s technology fair, so they wanted to do a bigger event which would call for a bigger space. He said that he would work with Ms. May on pricing and securing an accommodating location. It was decided among the VRAC that Kent County would be the best location to hold the event. Mr. McAllister also brought up the possibility of holding a town meeting during the transition from the Luncheon to the Technology Fair. The VRAC members were in agreement that it would be a great opportunity to hold a short meeting.
VI. DVI

A.  DVI-VR Administrator Report – Ms. Bradl reported that the total caseload for VR is 228. There are 24 individuals listed as “job ready” status, meaning they are working with business consultants and actively seeking employment. Also 8 individuals are currently listed as “employed status” working toward their 90 days of successful employment and 16 people have been “closed successfully” in competitive employment settings. There are 60 individuals currently enrolled in a training program along with 67 transition students’ ages 14-21 and 88 transition students in the 14-24 age range. Mr. McAllister asked how many people have moved from “Job ready” status to being “employed” since the last report in April. Ms. Bradl stated that there has been a steady increase in employment and she would forward the exact numbers via the bi-weekly reports to the VRAC. 
At this time a discussion ensued regarding the TAP system. It was stated that the system was not user friendly and not easily accessible which defeats the purpose for it entirely. Mr. McAllister stated that he wrote a letter a year ago pertaining to this, and that he would see if he still had the letter to share with the VRAC and possibly forward to the proper channels in an attempt to make the system more effective.
 
A discussion took place between Ms. Lawrence and Mr. Madrid regarding strategic planning regarding preparing Delawareans for employment. Mr. Madrid agreed to reach out to Bernice from the work-force Investment Board before the next meeting.
B.  DVI Director Report – Mr. Madrid reported that DVI had 6 teachers, 1 part-time Intern, and 1 teaching assistant who served 132 kids statewide through the summer; approximately 80 kids were served last summer. DVI continues to work with the NFB B.E.L.L academy, however due to low enrollment they are moving the curriculum to Christina school district to integrate it into a specific school with 5 braille students. DVI and Christina school district are working on the integration into the summer programming. The school district is very supportive and has chosen Marshall (Thurgood) Elementary school. 
Ms. Lawrence suggested that this would be a great opportunity to monitor and manage the data around these 5 students to see what their outcomes will be; as well as manage the limited time these students have to receive the services they need during the school day. Ms. Lawrence also spoke about the Delaware Library Access Service (DLAS) and the importance of getting more librarians to utilize it. She will meet with the DLAS’s Delaware and Philadelphia branches as well as the Department of Education to form a plan on how to get the librarians set up with the DLAS system so they can teach the children.
DVI with sponsorship from the DOE has invited Dr. Karen Blankenship to come to DE on July 11th & 12th to partner with Christina school district and host training on the expanded core curriculum. This will be open to all educators (regular education, special education, district staff, etc.) who would like to attend and learn.
BEP has 3 potential candidates coming into the program that are getting their clearances and working toward their initial assessment so they can start training. BEP also has a few new opportunities; one is a corporate café in Dover that they are partnering with a non-profit on. BEP is looking into cafeterias that are out for bid through Delaware Tech. DVI will attend the pre-bid meeting about these cafeterias on June 21st.  Also, the Smyrna gift shop had its grand opening and is doing well.
DVI is continuing to look for potential partnerships for DIB. DIB has their neckerchief contract coming back very soon, and they are looking into a tile manufacturing opportunity through Vision Core as well as an opportunity through Pen Dot creating dividers. They are closing their year out this month and finalizing their annual audit, DVI should have the final numbers at the next meeting.
DVI, with assistance from Fowler consulting, partnered with the city of Wilmington to set up 15 positions for summer internships. The students learn the entire employment process from job seeking to placement while gaining valuable experience. 

A discussion ensued among the members and the public concerning the recommendations for the Legislative Task Force and the work that was done over the past year on it. Ms. Lawrence expressed her disapproval of how it was handled and expressed her concern for the children in Delaware who have not (in her opinion) received the services they were entitled to.
VII. ANNOUNCEMENTS/PUBLIC COMMENTS

Lloyd Schmitz (via teleconference) stated that he supports Ms. Lawrence’s comments and suggested that she file a class action lawsuit immediately. He also expressed his concern about the children not receiving the adequate transition services that they are entitled to.
Ms. Lawrence asked how the current administration prepared for the coming administration. Mr. Madrid responded that his understanding is that the goal would be to primarily help the internal transitions within the agency. Every division is asked to come up with a transition plan and a list of priorities for the coming administration.

Ms. Lawrence requested a meeting for the VRAC, Governor’s Advisory Council, and parents of the students group (as one entity) to address DVI with their questions and concerns before the start of the school year. Ms. Lawrence asked that Mr. Garner, Mr. Schmitz, and the head of the parent group get together to decide on the date for this meeting; Mr. Garner and Mr. Schmitz agreed.
VIII. ADJOURNMENT
Mr. McAllister moved to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Lawrence seconded the motion, no oppositions, and the meeting was adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Amber Mangini
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